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Hello readers, 

Another year has come to a close and we focus our thoughts on the future. 

We wish each other a happy New Year.  Some of us make resolutions.  Some of them 
will have been broken in just a few days. Some of us will plan holidays or shopping 
trips to the sales. 

But for some of us it will be difficult. We may be facing change; we may be facing 
uncertainty; it may be the first year without someone we love. And who knows how 
our country will be shaped by politics this year. (N.B.I write this before the election) 

However you see 2020, the New Year is certainly a good time to pause for some 
reflection. 

But have you noticed that ‘new ‘seems to have gone out of fashion? 

If you want to be the smart girl (or boy) about town you buy vintage, or grunge or 
preloved.  I read recently that the really cool move is to go to the charity shops in the 
wealthiest part of town and that’s where you’ll find really good fashion friendly 
bargains. 

Our newspaper has a style item in the Saturday colour supplement that is no longer 
about the best new garments to wear if you want to look good but how to rework the 
clothes you have already got.  It encourages you to put together items that have 
vanished into the dark recesses of your wardrobe; items that you would never have 
paired up a few years back. 

Or maybe you don’t buy at all. I noticed, on day time TV, a programme where 
someone salvaged goods that were on their way to the tip and totally revitalised them.  
Sometimes they just made the object beautiful again but sometimes changing its 
whole purpose. Either way a piece of rubbish had a new lease of life. 

In our own small way, we recently painted a two bedside tables and a chair to give a 
new look to our spare room. Although I say it myself, I think they look good and have 
updated the room. 

So in 2020 perhaps you shouldn’t be thinking of new resolutions but of recycling or 
upgrading old ones.  Maybe you would want to reread a good book; to look again at 
a hobby that you let slip; maybe reconnect with a friend who seems to have fallen off 
your horizon; perhaps remind yourself of the benefit of having some exercise each 
day. Perhaps there was a charity you were thinking of supporting but didn’t get round 
to action. 

Or maybe you have a Christian belief that could do with a revamp.  Perhaps a faith 
that you left behind with your childhood.   Maybe you would like to pop into a church 
service or just spend some time in silence in our beautiful church building. You’d 
certainly be made very welcome at worship at St Brandon’s. Perhaps you could reread 
some of the Bible in a different version rekindling the vitality of the words that you 
haven’t read for a long time. Maybe you could look at a different way of having a 
conversation with God or try to talking to him again after an absence. 

I’m sure this New Year will have many opportunities and I hope God will bless you, 
and give you a good recycling 2020. 

 

Fiona Eltringham 



St Brandon’s January 2020– Services and readings  
 

Jan 5th Epiphany  Parish Eucharist 10.15 
Readings       First:  Jean Hodgson             Isaiah 60: 1-6 
                       Second:  Geoff Knott    Ephesians 3: 1-12 
                       Gospel:                   Matthew 2: 1-12 

  Liam Dietz    Intercessions 

 

Jan 12th Baptism of Christ Parish Eucharist 10.15 

Readings             First:     Amy Gooding                Isaiah 42: 1-9 
                             Second:  Steve Hodgson              Acts 10: 34-43 
                             Gospel:                   Matthew 3: 13-end 

  Gillian Smellie   Intercessions 

    

Jan 19th Epiphany 2 Parish Eucharist 10.15 

Readings             First:   Jean Merrington             Isaiah 49: 1-7 
                             Second:       Richard Gooding    1 Corinthians 1: 1-9 
                             Gospel:                      John 1: 29-42 

  Doris Dobson     Intercessions 

 

Jan 26th Epiphany 3 Parish Eucharist 10.15 

  

Readings             First: Jayne Cook                      Isaiah 9: 1-4 
                             Second: Alison Moore                  1 Corinthians 1: 10- 18 
                             Gospel:                   Matthew 4: 12-23 

Geoff Moore   Intercessions 

 

Feb 2nd   Presentation of Christ in the Temple Parish Eucharist 10.15 

Readings             First: Deborah Hodge               Malachi 3: 1-5 
                             Second: Bianca Allen                      Hebrews 2: 14-end 
                             Gospel:                           Luke 2: 22-40    
 Hester Higton     Intercessions 

 
 
 
 



Sidespersons         Servers 

   

Jan 5th Jean Merrington & Steve Hodgson  Tom Hobbs 

Jan   12th Pat Sharples & Fiona Eltringham   Jonny 

Jan   19th David Eltringham & Bianca Allen     Bridget 

Jan   26th Myrleen Stewart & Bonny Bainbridge  Tom Higton 

Feb   2nd Sue Morgan & Joan Nesbitt    Tom Hobbs 

Flowers           Coffee  

Jan 5th  Epiphany    Alison Moore 

Jan   12th  Denise Jackson   Evelyn Aitken 

Jan   19th  Sarah Nicholson   Norma Taylor 

Jan   26th  Iris Waggott   Sue Morgan 

Feb   2nd  Christine Dodd   Jeanette Metcalfe 

 

Church Cleaning 

January:    Evelyn Aitken, Jean Merrington, Myrleen Stewart. 

February:  Carol Beeby, Sarah Nicholson, Norma Taylor. 

If you would welcome a short time of Christian worship with friends and neighbours, 

we would love to see you. 

You are invited to join us for a small and friendly home 

Eucharist service at 3 Russell Close 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev’d Alison, and Deborah, St Brandon’s Church 

Do you know anyone who, for any reason, would appreciate prayer, a visit, 

or perhaps to receive communion at home 

 Please tell Deborah Hodge, Authorised Pastoral Assistant, and she will get 

in touch.  01388 745455 

Tuesday 14th Jan 2020 at 11:00am 

Tuesday 11th Feb 2020 at 11:00am 

Tuesday 10th Mar 2020 at 11:00am 

 

 

 

 

 



Brancepeth Youth Club 

January - April 2020 

Sunday club nights are from 6.00 – 8.00pm in the Village Hall. 

 

All young people in the Village (and beyond, and their friends) are warmly 
welcome. The age range is from 11 to 17 years inclusive. Dates for this term are: 

 

January 12*, 26 

February 9, 23 

March 8, 22 

April  5 

*This is our New Year. The party will take the theme of ‘I’. Please dress 
accordingly! And please bring a plate of food (savoury or sweet) and games, 
ideally both also themed to the letter ‘I’. 

 

Leaders 

Geoff Moore    373 5674 

Martin Peacock   07503 242074 

 

Jonny Dobson, Sabine Tenge-Heslop, Tom Hobbs and Alison Hobbs will also be 
helping to lead. 

 

 

 

New Year's Day Invitation to the Castle 

 Cheese and Chat at the Castle, midday to 3pm.  Donations 
invited to Send A Cow or The Children's Society, all welcome, 
just turn up! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday mornings 10.15am. During Eucharist Service 

Suitable for school age children. Bible stories, crafts, games.  Leaders fully 
DBS checked. 

Opportunity for children to worship informally with or without their grown 
ups, then re-join for the end of the Eucharist service.   

Wriggly church area in Neville Chapel available for pre-schoolers to enjoy with 
their grown-ups. Speaker relay to overhear Eucharist Service 
  

Thank you from the Shoebox Appeal 

We have received this message from David Arbon the co-ordinator of the Shoebox 

Processing Centre for North Durham. 

On 29 November, we loaded a truck with 9586 shoe boxes in 1012 cartons and these were 

destined for a four day journey to Belarus. A second truck came on 4 December and was 

loaded with 154 cartons which we had fetched from the Newcastle warehouse and the final 

178 cartons (1652 boxes) from our own warehouse. This lorry was stopping off at the 

Liverpool warehouse to complete his load and then travelling on to Albania, a country we 

have never supplied with shoe boxes before. 

I am immensely grateful to all those who have worked so hard to achieve this result – 157 

volunteers giving almost 3000 hours of their time, which is in addition to all the work that 

goes on throughout the year. It has been a magnificent effort and I am especially grateful to 

my core team and to the owner of the warehouse who lent it to us without cost. 

Thank you once again for all the commitment to this amazing appeal. Over 11000 children 

are going to receive a Christmas present because of what you have done. 

Finally, I would like to wish you a very happy Christmas and a healthy 2020 

Every blessing,         David Arbon 



 

 
 

ALL AGE  
 

If you’ve not been but want to come  
Then get yourselves along 

We’ll all introduce ourselves  
And sing the Great Big God song! 

We’ll show you that it's church alright,  
But not church as you know it! 

The best way for you to see God's love  
Is for us to share it and show it! 

 

 

SUNDAYS 3-5 PM  
St. Brandon’s Church  

Brancepeth 
 

 

January 19th 
Creation 

 
 
Further details of St Brandon's services can be found at  
http://www.stbrandon.org.uk/worship/   
 
Further details of Messy Church  can be found at  
https://www.messychurch.org.uk/ 
 
Further details of St Brandon's Messy Church can be found at 
https://www.messychurch.org.uk/church/st-brandons-messy-church 

DH7 LENT COURSE 

 

‘On the Third Day’ 

 

The DH7 Lent Course ‘On the Third Day’ will be running 

at St Andrews Brandon for five sessions 

 

Friday 23 February 2pm – 3pm 

Friday 2 March       2pm – 3pm 

Friday 9 March       2pm -  3pm 

Friday 16 March     2pm – 3pm 

Friday 23 March     2pm  - 3pm 

 

The course has been written by Bishop John Pritchard. 

 

Each week a different leader will guide a time of informal 

discussion with a friendly group of people from different 

churches around our area.  If this sounds appealing 

please give it a try! 

 

http://www.stbrandon.org.uk/worship/
https://www.messychurch.org.uk/
https://www.messychurch.org.uk/church/st-brandons-messy-church


 
PRAYER AND THANKSGIVING DIARY January 2020 

 

You are invited to use this diary to share in the prayers offered daily in church 

 

‘Trust in the Lord with all your heart’   Proverbs 3:5 

 

1     On the first day of 2020 pray for the year ahead to be a time of healing and 
reconciliation in our divided nation.  For good resolutions. 

2     Whitworth Lane and Black House  

3    Oakenshaw Road 

4    Pray for all those who find themselves overtired or overstretched after Christmas  

5   2nd Sunday of Christmas  Give thanks that we have a Saviour who knows 
our situation and will never leave us or desert us  

6    EPIPHANY  Help us to be witnesses to the light  

7    Station House and the Village North  

8    Quarry Hill and cottages, Morley Farm, Littlewhite Farm and Goodwell Field 

9     Foxes Row, Russell Close and North Field View  

10   Spring Farm Wooley Grange, High Wooley, Weather Hill, South Brandon Farm 
and Brawns Den 

11   Goodwell Lea North 

12  The Baptism of Christ   Give thanks for our baptism and pray for all those 
to be baptised this year 

13    Goodwell Lea South 

14    Give thanks for our companion animals 

15   Stockley Grove 

16   For church members outside the parish  

17   Durham Road and The Forge 

18   Peppermires, Culmaran Tudhoe Lodge, Nafferton Farm,  

19   Epiphany 2  Pray for Messy Church today, Sunday School and Youth Club 

20   The Rectory, Rectory Cottages, Bridleway, Constable Meadows, Hoppy Acres 
and  Thornberry Garth 

21    Pray for all those who are sick in hospital or at home and their carers 

22   The Village South 

23    The Castle and Lodge  

24     For our care for the environment, for understanding and the will to change 

25     Conversion of St Paul  Give thanks that we have a God of second, third and 
infinite chances 

26    EPIPHANY 3 Pray for all refugees and asylum seekers for a safe haven 
and a warm homecoming 



27    Park Lodge, Garden House, Nursery House, East Bothy, Scripton Lodge, 
Scripton  Farm 

28    The Golf Club and the Village Hall 

29     For our Parish Council and Community Association and all who give their time 
and talents to serve the community 

30   Holywell and East Parks 

31    Pray for families experiencing breakdown and for those who seek to help 

 

 For February entries contact Myrleen Stewart 0191 378 0862 

 

YOGA  SESSIONS 
 

Yoga classes will resume on Monday 6th January so why not make it your New 

Year's resolution to join us.  We are a mixed class, both in age range and gender, 

and Kim will adapt the posture if you have any particular medical 

problems.  Mondays 7.30-9.00pm, pay weekly.  Contact Lynne Hastie for further 

information (3781871) or just turn up on the night. 

 

 

 
Knit & Natter 

Knit & Natter will re-commence on January 7th. 
 

 

TAI CHI  

The Tai Chi Exercise Club will reconvene on Wednesday 8th January.   
(07485 026877) 

 

 

Book Club 
Next time we meet at Evelyn Aitken’s house, The Copse, Foxes Row on Friday 17 Jan 
at the usual time of 19.30. The chosen book is The Good liar by Nicholas Searle.  
It’s currently a film too starring Helen Mirren and Ian McKellen.  
All welcome,  Val Gibbons. 
 
 



Wednesday Coffee Morning     Village Hall 10.30 – 11.45 
All are very welcome – plus family & friends, any age! 

*****Happy New Year***** 

With best wishes and grateful thanks to all who continue 

to make the weekly coffee morning possible 

  Jan  8th  Christine & Martyn Jones 

Jan  15th  Evelyn Aitken & Rosemary Monument 

  Jan  22nd  Sheena Murray & Linda Larnach 

  Jan  29th  Vivienne Lowe & Janiece Spence 

  Feb  5th  Jean & Jim Merrington 

  Feb  12th  Josie Armstrong & Gillian Smellie 

  Feb  19th  Lynda Blakesly & Stephanie Stephenson 

  Feb  26th  Christine & Martyn Jones 

  Mar  4th  Evelyn Aitken & Rosemary Monument 

 If your turn is unsuitable please swap with someone else. Bonny Bainbridge or Hillary Moss 
may be able to help.      Please let your partner know: - 

Pat Allatt 3780454         Linda Larnach   375 7554.   
Bonny Bainbridge 3789304     Sheena Murray 378 1097 
Evelyn Aitken 3789908         Vivienne Lowe   3780974  
Josie Armstrong 01388 748902       Jean Merrington   3780952   
Rosemary Monument 3780456     Janiece Spence 4356357 
Christine Jones 3789297       Joan Taylor   3783630 
Lynda Blakesly & Stephanie Stephenson 07788420930 
Gillian Smellie 3739420     Hillary Moss 3789202 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BCA CINEMA CLUB 

 

 

Wednesday, January 8th at 7.30pm 

                         ‘HIDDEN FIGURES’  2hrs 7mins PG 

A biographical drama following a little known aspect of NASA’s 

history  when three African-American women mathematicians played a 

pivotal role in astronaut John Glenn’s launch into orbit while dealing with 

racial and gender discrimination issues. 

 

 

 

 

 

FLOWER GUILD  AGM  (29.1.20) 
 

 

 

The AGM will take place on Wednesday 29th January 2020 at 12 noon 

in the Village Hall.  Anyone new to the village is welcome to come 

along and join our members and become involved in decorating the 

church for the various festivals throughout the year. 

 

If you would just like to do the Sunday pedestal to 

mark an anniversary, or in memory of a loved one, 

please contact Lynne Hastie (3781871) who will add 

your name to the rota.   
 

 

 

 



 

Report from the Parish Council 

  

At the December meeting there was concern expressed by residents regarding the 

traffic and congestion during the recent Castle Craft Fair. After an open and 

constructive discussion with the Castle and Hobbs family representative it was 

agreed that they would consider all the concerns and propose improvements to 

alleviate this for the next Craft Fair. 

The Parish Council are moving ahead with making improvements to the A690 

roadside verges working with Durham County Council. This is to include cutting 

back the overgrown verges and trees, clearing pathways and making the speed 

limit signs more visible. DCC plan to get this work underway in January and 

there may be some minor traffic disruption while work is in progress. 

The next Parish Council meeting is on Monday 13th January, 7:30pm in the 

Village Hall, all are welcome to attend. 

 
 

Brancepeth Castle craft fair 
We would like to apologise for the inconvenience caused by the recent craft fair, 

particularly to residents of The Village. We have been made aware that the heavy 

levels of traffic caused parking problems. It is important to us that the castle 

should be seen as an asset to the whole village. A huge amount of time, effort 

and money has gone into maintaining the building over the past 40 years as we 

seek to secure it for future generations. The craft fair is one of the main ways we 

can raise these funds, and every penny of profit is ploughed back into the upkeep. 

At the same time we know we have a responsibility to reduce inconvenience to 

the village. So we are working with a range of authorities, including the Parish 

Council, to look at ways in which this can best be achieved. Over the years the 

support and involvement of so many village people has been critical in making 

the castle live again, and we recognise the responsibility we have in return. 

The Trustees. 
 

Thanks,  

 

Tom Hobbs 

 



 
 

Village Show – Thank You! 
Many thanks to all who made the evening such a resounding success. 
There are so many jobs to do, and everyone helped.  Nice to see a big 
audience, wonderful acts on stage. I am taking names of those who will 
perform next year........ 

DVDs of the evening are available, price £5  

Rosemary Monument 0191 3780456  mwmonument@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mwmonument@gmail.com


 
 
 

 

Saturday 18th January 2019, 7.15pm  

Village Hall, Team sizes 2-8 

Pie & peas supper – bring own drinks (veg option please book in advance)  

Tickets: £8 BCA members (£9 non-members)  

Contact: Josie Armstrong:  jo.arm@me.com / Peter Aitken 378 9908   

Proceeds to BCA  

***************************************************************************************************** 

 
Men’s Social Night 

 
Friday 17th January 2019, 7pm 

Beer … Snooker …. Dominoes … Table Tennis 

Fish & Chip Supper (order rung in at 7.30pm so please be there by then) 

No tickets – pay as you eat & drink 

Contact Dave Armstrong for further info 07843 343 846 

 

************************************************************************************** 

Village Hall Clear Out 

Work is starting in January on the backstage storage area.  If you have any 
personal items stored here or in the kitchen, committee or snooker rooms that 
you wish to keep, please claim it as it may get disposed of.   Many thanks, BCA 

Committee.  

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=darts+silhouette&id=A57D9F423AAD77498ECFA795294D15F1AB469D7B&FORM=IQFRBA


 



 

BRANCEPETH COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME IS HERE AGAIN! 

Subscriptions for 2020 are due from 1 January.  Rates remain the same for the 
12th year running! 

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP   £15  

ADULTS     £ 7.50 

IN RECEIPT OF STATE PENSION  £ 5.00 

Collectors will be calling to issue cards and take subscriptions. 

Annual subscriptions are a significant part of the Community Association 
income.  Your membership helps to ensure that the village hall is maintained as 
an attractive centre for the village activities for which Brancepeth is well known.  
Subscriptions also support the social, recreational and educational events 
organised by the committee and various clubs in the village.  Additionally 
members enjoy reduced admission charges to many events and are able to hire 
items of equipment from the hall. 

If you pay income tax and have previously signed a Gift Aid form, thank you.  
You don’t need to complete another one.   If you are a new member, or have 
not previously completed a form and would like the association to be able to 
reclaim the tax on your subscription, please ask your collector for a form.  
Please return the completed form to your collector. Thank you.  

GARDEN CLUB MEMBERSHIP              CINEMA CLUB MEMBERSHIP 

As in previous years, collectors will also be happy to collect subscriptions to the 
Garden and Cinema Clubs.  If you wish to renew your membership of, or to join 
either or both, please pay your collector.  Annual subscriptions are: 

GARDEN CLUB   £3             CINEMA CLUB     Adult  £3      Child  £1 

Thank you.  If you have any suggestions or questions relating to the BCA or 
associated clubs please contact any committee member or officer listed in the 
newsletter or visit the web site brancepethcommunityassociation.btck.co.uk  

Brancepeth Community Association is fully compliant with the 2018 GDPR on 
privacy.  Details of BCA policy can be found on the web site or obtained from 
any committee member. 

 
 
 
 



 
Dates for the Diary:-  
Jan     6th 13th 20th 27th      Monday     Snooker Club 
Jan     6th 13th 20th 27th      Monday     Yoga  
Jan     6th 13th 20th 27th      Monday     PiYo 
Jan          7th 21st (winter times -1pm – 3pm)   Tuesday      Knit & Natter 
Jan     Check dates with Jean       Tuesday      Choir  
Jan          8th 15th 22nd 29th      Wed            Tai Chi Exercise Club 
Jan      8th 15th 22nd 29th       Wed             Coffee Morning 

Jan      8th 15th 22nd 29th      Wed           Art Class 
Jan      9th 16th 23rd 30th      Thursday     Badminton 
Jan      12th 26th         Sunday        Youth Club 

    Please confirm dates with leaders  
Jan  1st Wed        New year Cheese & Chat, noon -3.00pm, The Castle  
Jan  8th Wed        Cinema Club, ‘Hidden Figures’, 7.30pm, Village Hall 
Jan 10th & 11th Fri & Sat - Archives & History Group Exhibition, Castle, 10.00am to 

4.00pm 
Jan  13th  Mon        Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 7.30pm 
Jan 17th Fri        Book Club, 7.30pm, The Copse. 
Jan 17th Fri        Men’s Social Night, 7.00pm, Village Hall 
Jan 18th Fri        Quiz Night, 7.15pm, Village Hall 
Jan  19th       Sun        Messy Church, ‘Creation’, 3pm -5pm, Church 
Jan  29th Wed        Flower Guild AGM, 12.00 noon, Village Hall 
Feb  7th  Fri        Archives & History Group AGM & Talk, 6.30pm, VH 
 
 
 
 
Village Hall: please contact Geraldine Jennings –  

gerryjennings5@googlemail.com    or tel. 3781583 

 

Front cover ©Soraya Taylor-Epiphany King – St Brandon’s Church 
 

Back cover © Peter Aitken – Jazz Night 
Internal photo of Village Show, © Peter Burdess 
 

www.stbrandon.org.uk/newsletter 

 

February newsletter entries no later than 20th January 
Please send to Sue Morgan at sueatpeppermires@gmail.com 
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Brancepeth Community Association - Management Committee 

Peter Aitken        Chairman     Ian Stoker 
Martyn Jones   Vice chairman            Jean Merrington         Choir & Church 
Jo Dalton     Secretary (& Website)    Geraldine Jennings         Bookings & Garden Club  
Margot Harrison Treasurer             Joan Taylor          Subscription, Wednesday  
Josie Armstrong   Social Secretary             Coffee & Cinema Club 
              
                  
http://brancepethcommunityassociation.btck.co.uk/  Tel:  0191 3783952 
 
 
Parish Activities  
Chairman B.C.A.  Peter Aitken, The Copse, Foxes Row (3789908)  
Secretary                         Jo Dalton, 1 Rectory Cottages (3780771) 
Treasurer   Margot Harrison, Downsgarth (3784813)  
Membership  Joan Taylor, 5 The Village (3783630) 
Hall Bookings  Geraldine Jennings, 6 Goodwell Lea (3781583) 
Archives & History     Vivienne Lowe, 17 The Village (3780974) 
Badminton   Peter Hodge, (01388 745455) 
Brancepeth Allotment      Sue Morgan, Carole Reed & Liz Burdess 
& Leisure Gardeners’ Club baacommittee3@gmail.com 
Book Club   Val Gibbons (3784200) 
Choir    Jean Merrington (3780952)  
Drama    Martin Peacock (07503242074) 
Flower Guild  Jessie Brown (3782748)       
Garden Club   Barry Dickinson (3782398) 
Snooker Bookings  Geraldine Jennings (3781583) 
Wednesday Coffee  Joan Taylor (3783630) 
Yoga    Lynne Hastie (3781871) 
Youth Club    Geoff Moore (3735674)   
Parish Council  
Chairperson     Dave Armstrong – chair (07843 343846) 
                                             James Dalton – vice chair (3780771) 
    Christine Jones (3789297) 

Jessie Brown (3782748) 
    Michael Lowe (3780974 
    Sheila Chapman (3784408) 
    Ian Stoker (3784986) 
Parish Clerk   Geoff Smith 07986197346   
County Councillors: olwyn.gunn@durham.gov.uk 

fraser.tinsley@durham.gov.uk 

www.brancepeth-parish-council.org    

http://brancepethcommunityassociation.btck.co.uk/
mailto:olwyn.gunn@durham.gov.uk
mailto:fraser.tinsley@durham.gov.uk


 


